## **Monthly report for May 2012**

<u>Station Road</u> is one way from the exit of Cwrt Brynteg to the roundabout by the station but it is widely believed to be one way from Kings Avenue to the roundabout. This confusion causes confrontation and could cause a head-on collision. I have asked for the signage to be clarified

<u>The recent high winds</u> caused many footpaths and pavements to be blocked by fallen trees; in Parc Radur a large fence on public land was flattened, those I reported were quickly cleared by Cardiff Council or the relevant developer.

<u>I continue to report potholes</u> which I see or which are brought to my attention but realise that there will be others; if you see one and it does not have a painted ring round it please advise the accurate location. Several rainwater drains in the highways are blocked and I will report any others of which I am advised; these can cause localised flooding if neglected.

<u>Radyr Library</u> is progressing to schedule and the last report advised that it will re-open in late June.

Railway Bridge and Footpaths Project; I have had a meeting last week to progress this

**Sports Facilities in Radyr and Morganstown**: Radyr Cricket Club has completed its new outdoor net facilities and will have the official opening soon. Radyr Tennis Club is well advanced with its resurfaced courts and clubhouse extension and will, also, have the official opening soon. Radyr Rangers had a very successful, well attended football competition during the Festival.

<u>The Olympic Torch</u> will be in Cardiff on Friday 25<sup>th</sup> May and in Caerphilly on Saturday 26<sup>th</sup>.

<u>Local Development Plan</u>: Later this year we will be told which candidate sites have passed the first hurdle for inclusion in this plan. If all local proposed sites are accepted in full, this will have many severe consequences for Radyr and Morganstown

**Radyr and Morganstown Festival**: my wife and I attended a large number of well organised and enjoyable events which entertained us all while raising a significant sum for a deserving charity. The organising committee deserve the congratulations and gratitude of our community.

<u>Jubilee Event</u>: on Monday 4<sup>th</sup> June from 2pm until 10pm the Community Council is organising a free outdoor music festival at Radyr Golf Club culminating in an orchestral performance of Music for the Royal Fireworks accompanied by a fireworks display. There are other events during the weekend and a flyer will be delivered to every house in the community.

County Councillor Rod McKerlich, 21st May 2012

e-mail rmckerlich@cardiff.gov.uk or phone 20843016